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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, March 11, 2009

Room A-201A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Patton Alberti, Ray Batenga, Paul Chlapecka, Tom Davenport, Annette De Lozier, Tony Gutierrez, Peggy Hunt, Michael Lopez, Vuong Nguyen, Carol Reagan, Stephen Um, Martin Walsh, Craig Wilde

Excused:
Carmen Coniglio, Robert Hendrix, Francine McCorkell
Absent:
Lezlie Allen, Courtney Alston, Reylyn Cabrera, Rick Covert, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Dan Gutowski, Kurt Hill, Dane Lindsay, Dante Mora, Elizabeth Thomas, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young
Guests:

1. Approval of February 11, 2009 Minutes (Davenport/Chlapecka) MSC approved.
2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
· An employee was walking between S100 & the Library (C400) towards their car when they were hit on the top right side of their head and upper right side of their back by a canopy that was blown over by strong wind.  C. Wilde will ask D. Lindsay to look at how canopies are secured in case of wind.  C. Reagan commented canopies should be anchored at all times.
· A child in the Child Dev. Center running on carpet tripped and hit their head on a chair/table.  The child sustained redness and swelling to both sides of their forehead.  The teacher’s aide applied a cold pack to the injury.  Office staff attempted contacting the child’s parents but no contact had been made at the time the report was taken.  Staff were advised to keep an eye on the child in case of any changes.
· An employee twisted their ankle waking on uneven terrain near T300.  C. Wilde will ask D. Lindsay or R. Covert to look at the area and perhaps block it off or put up a sign to not use as a thoroughfare.

· A student experienced severe lower abdominal pain while sitting in class.  The student complained of numbness and tingling in her hands and requested medical assistance.  Medics arrived and evaluated the student.  She indicated she could be pregnant.  The student refused further treatment and chose to return and finish her class.  She was directed by the medical team to seek treatment by her personal doctor.
· A student experienced severe back muscle pain while sitting in class.  When College Police arrived, the officer recommended the student be seen by medical services.  A medic unit arrived and evaluated the student.  The student accepted medical aid and was transported to Pomerado Hospital for further evaluation.
3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan/Campus Evacuation Plan (C. Wilde)
Some questions were raised from the last meeting regarding the evacuation map.  Additional pictures and information were provided by College Police and distributed.  Sgt. Gutierrez would like to add the verbiage, “Areas are subject to change dependent on the location and type of emergency.”  The updated evacuation map will be put on the Safety Committee web page under Reference Documents.  If an emergency were to occur in an area that is not useable, College Police would relocate the evacuation point.  Sgt. Gutierrez indicated he considers this plan more of a minor emergency evacuation plan.  A plan for a major emergency should be established.  M. Walsh asked if there is a campus plan for staff/student self evacuations and indicated the Fire Tech Dept. has equipment that could be used in an emergency.  Sgt. Gutierrez indicated to his knowledge a staff/student self evacuation plan has not been established.  Committee members asked that when planning emergency drills on campus that scenarios most likely to occur, such as fire, earthquake or active shooter, be used.
4. Safety Related Items
a. Safety Conscious Award (A. De Lozier) – A. De Lozier indicated she is hoping to have the awards by the April meeting.
b. Quad Patio Shut-Down (T. Davenport) – T. Davenport mentioned that he had noticed an officer driving through the campus by C300 a bit quickly, probably responding to a call, but there was the concern that an accident could have occurred with students and staff walking through the area.  T. Davenport also asked when the College Police office will be moved.  Sgt. Gutierrez indicated he will remind the officers to be more careful driving between the bungalows.  He also mentioned they have had issues with speeding all over campus, and he will be speaking to the Parking Office about having additional speed limit signs installed especially along the access road from Hillary. Regarding the College Police Office, Sgt. Gutierrez indicated the office will not be relocated at this time; the trailer south of F100 is going to be used as a locker room and storage for his department.

c. Black Mountain Entrance (C. Reagan) – C. Reagan mentioned that some of the “cones” down the center of the entrance road off Black Mountain Road are bent over.  She also said she has seen drivers making u-turn in the area, typically in the morning and afternoon when middle school kids are dropped off and picked up.
d. Saturday Mailroom Schedule (S. Um) – S. Um indicated the mailroom will be opened by Operations staff.  If they are not available, the weekend administrator should be contracted and as a last resort, Dispatch may be called.  Saturday mailroom hours may go away if Saturday classes are no longer scheduled down the road.
e. Inspection Reports (A. De Lozier) – A. De Lozier mentioned to Committee members it’s that time of year again for performing inspection reports.  Information info will be sent out sometime this month.
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, April 15, 2009, 1:00pm, Room A224A
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